15th Newsletter

Convention Working Groups

The importance of working groups has been emphasised continually in the Plenary Sessions of the Convention. These groups will give each member a chance to contribute to the work of the Convention in areas of specific interest and competence. Furthermore, it opens up the possibility to level out power imbalances in the Convention. 

The Praesidium's suggestion to let members of the Praesidium itself preside over these working groups has caused outrage between members, who represent countries not represented on the Praesidium.

This has resulted in a proposal to let these representatives chair the working groups. 

The proposal has been signed by Kimmo Kiljunen and Matti Vanhanen (FI), Reinhard Bösch, Caspar Einem and Hannes Farnleitner (AUS), Henrik Dam Kristensen and Peter Skaarup (DK), Sören Lekberg and Göran Lennmarker (SV), Paul Helminger and Ben Fayot (LUX) and Finnish Prime Minister Teija Tiilikainen.

Appointment of members of Youth Convention

One of the major sources of legitimacy for the Convention, the Youth Convention, is already under threat of being undermined even before it has taken place. 

Again and again members of the Convention have demanded that the composition of the Youth Convention should be much more representative regarding issues such as sex and political views than the Convention itself has proved to be. 

Therefore, it has come as a great disappointment to several members of the European Parliament Delegation that they seem not to be able to appoint members of the Youth Convention individually. 

Danish MEP Lone Dybkjær, German MEP Joachim Wuermeling and English MEP, second Vice-President of the Delegation Andrew Duff have protested against a proposal made by three members of the Delegation, which states that unless challenged, the selection procedure will be centralised. 

The proposal must therefore now be treated as rejected.

